

**Monthly Meeting Minutes**  
**Hope Central AA Group**  
**September 12, 2022**  
**Location: Online via Zoom**  
**Meeting Time: 7:00 PM**

*The Serenity Prayer is read, followed by a moment of silence and the reading of AA's 2<sup>nd</sup> Tradition and a moment of silence.*

**COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**I. Secretary's Report: Allie E.**

- i. Last month's minutes are read
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**II. Treasurer's Report: Colin S.**

- i. We have \$500 in Venmo contributions
- ii. We gave \$996 to 4 entities based on percentages in the bylaws. We had \$2200 at the end of the month
- iii. Motion to Accept passes

**III. Grapevine Report: Dan M.**

- i. Grape-a-thon took place
- ii. 9/22 there is a workshop at 1 pm in Burleson
- iii. 11/5 there's a writer's workshop at ODAT
- iv. Motion to Accept passes

**IV. Intergroup Report: Todd E.**

- i. They are doing nominations for Trustees right now so if you're interested let Todd know
- ii. Some of our meetings are not listed on the intergroup website.
- iii. A motion is passed that all of our meetings be listed in the website
- iv. Motion to Accept passes

**V. GSR Report: Linda A.**

- i. Fall Assembly is the 16<sup>th</sup>. There's a convention going on as well
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**VI. Literature Report: QB.**

- i. Gave out a few chips and stock is good
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**VII. PICP Report: No Chair**

**VIII. Treatment Report: Julie F.**

- i. Still taking meetings to Fort Behavioral in Fort Worth and we are looking into a meeting at Carrollton Springs as well
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**IX. Meeting Chair Coordinator Report: Mitzi C.**

- i. We are having trouble getting meeting chairs, especially at the 8 pm meetings (discussion is moved to new business)
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**X. Website Coordinator: Steven O.**

- i. everything is moving right along not much to report
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**XI. Zoom Coordinator: Jerry S.**

- i. Everything's good not much to report
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**XII. Corrections: Dan M.**

- i. Still waiting to hear back from the county but will follow up
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**OLD BUSINESS**

**I. Group Inventory**

- i. Picking up where we left off last month which was Question 9.
- ii. Question 9 is discussed, and we realize there is opportunity in what has been discussed already regarding meeting chairs.
- iii. Question 14 is discussed and accepted
- iv. Question 15 is discussed, and it is addressed that we need a PICP
- v. Question 16 is discussed.

**NEW BUSINESS**

**I. City Wide Event**

- i. T-shirts for the event will be \$16 unless you volunteer, and then they're free. Please communicate with Ray if you want a shirt. He has the green light to move forward with the shirts.
- ii. Motion to Accept passes

**II. Open Positions**

- i. Linda A. is voted in as the new GSR
- ii. QB is voted in to taking Graham's Steering Committee position
- iii. Sunny is mentioned to take Kathleen's Steering Committee position, but neither are present so it is tabled until next month.

- iv. Shane will serve as Alternate Intergroup Chair

### **III. 8 pm Meetings**

- i. It is increasingly difficult to fill the positions for a chair for these meetings
- ii. A motion is made to cancel Friday and Saturday 8 pm, but Motion is not passed.
- iii. A suggestion is made that we form a committee to come up with some solutions. No motion is made or passed.

*The Lord's Prayer is read.*

###The meeting is ended.###